
During the Superintendent Report portion of the
meeting, Mutiu Fagbayi of Performance Fact gave an
update on the strategic planning process now
underway in the district. The Strategic Plan serves as
a roadmap for our school system. Its primary aim is to
align our community on a shared vision, common goals,
and unified direction for our district's educational
efforts. Five planning teams have been meeting
regularly, and students, staff, families, and community
members have been surveyed. Two community forums
will be held on February 8 (focus on elementary) and
February 10 (focus on secondary). 

BOARD BRIEFING

S T R A T E G I C  P L A N  U P D A T E  

ALTERNATIVE LEARNING EXPERIENCE
(ALE) ANNUAL REPORT 

Food Services director Don Vennetti reported on
the challenges the department has had this year
with staffing due to COVID and the limited
availabil ity of substitutes. Supply chain issues have
persisted, affecting paper supplies for serving and
food items for the menus. He reported that the
district has been shorted items on every order
placed. This causes substitutions to the menu. 

W E L C O M E  T O  B O A R D  B R I E F I N G !  
This one-page summary wil l be published following each
regular meeting of the Stanwood-Camano School Board.
The Board welcomes the public to attend board
meetings or to watch the livestream.

S T A N W O O D - C A M A N O  S C H O O L  B O A R D
N a t a l i e  H a g g l u n d ,  M i r a n d a  E v a n s ,  K e n

C h r i s t o f e r s o n ,  C h a r l o t t e  M u r r y ,  A l  S c h r e i b e r
 

FOOD SERVICE UPDATE

T h e  r e c o r d i n g  o f  t h e  F e b r u a r y  1  r e g u l a r  m e e t i n g  i s
a v a i l a b l e  H E R E  a t  s t a n w o o d . w e d n e t . e d u .  

Ryan Pike, principal of Lincoln Hil l High School,
Lincoln Academy, and Saratoga School presented the
annual ALE report. The Church Creek campus houses
the three programs. Saratoga School, the district's
parent partnership program, has eight teachers
serving 263 students during the 2021-22 school year.
Pike described the written student learning plans at
each school to guide instruction and learning.
Alternative learning programs support overall goals
for academic achievement.

THANK YOU UTSALADY LADIES AID!
The Board accepted the generous donation of $500
from the Utsalady Ladies Aid to purchase sensory
tools in support of students at Elger Bay Elementary. 

Students at Utsalady Elementary sent cards to the
Board in honor of School Board Recognition Month in
January.

https://p19cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_588437/File/School%20Board/Meetings/2021-2022%20Agendas/2.1.22/Food%20Services%20Board%20Report%202.1.22.pdf
https://www.stanwood.wednet.edu/school_board/agendas__minutes__public_comment__meeting_notice/minutes/2021-22_meeting_minutes
https://p19cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_588437/File/School%20Board/Meetings/2021-2022%20Agendas/2.1.22/ALE%20Board%20Report%202.1.22.pdf

